September 21, 1998
Richard Bilas, President

California Public Utilities Commission

505 Van Ness Avenue

San Francisco, CA  94102

RE:
SEPTEMBER 25, 1998 WORKSHOP RELATED TO LOAD PROFILING (20KW VS. 50 KW METERING)

Dear President Bilas:

At its September 13,1998 meeting, the San Diego Regional Power Pool Committee unanimously recommended that SANDAG request the CPUC to not increase metering requirements for customers participating in the state’s competitive electricity market.  SANDAG will be con​sidering the attached report on this issue at its September 25, 1998 meeting.  I will forward the SANDAG action to you.

The San Diego Regional Power Pool Committee wanted you and the workshop participants to be aware of the Committee’s concerns as these issues are discussed on September 25th.  The Power Pool is composed of 79 public agencies in San Diego County, including cities, the County, school, water and fire districts, transit agencies and the Port of San Diego.  The adverse impacts of the proposed expansion of metering requirements are of concern to our agencies as well as public and private sector direct access participants throughout the state.

Please call me at (619) 595-5300, or have your staff contact Steve Sachs of the SANDAG staff at (619) 595-5346, if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

KENNETH E. SULZER

Executive Director

KES/SS/cd

Attachment

cc:
Commissioners Conlon, Duque, Knight, Neeper


Steve Roscow, CPUC Energy Division

